A Tribute to the Old and Young of Kepong Gospel Chapel

On the Occasion of their 30th Anniversary

My association with KGC went back to 1997 when the Oversight invited me to be their Combined Family Camp teacher at Cameron Highlands from 7th to 10th December, 1997. 

I came away from the Camp greatly impressed with the senior members from the Chinese-speaking section. They would always be among the First at the meetings, Faithful in their attendance and from their rapt attention to the studies, Fervent in their simple Faith. That was my first impression of KGC when I studied with them the book of Ephesians.

My next encounter with these silver-haired believers was when I was invited to conduct a series of teaching studies on The Feasts of Yahweh 27th to 29th July 2001 for KGC and their outreach work at Sri Damansara Gospel Centre These very same senior citizens of KGC were disappointed that my studies could not be translated into Chinese because of time constraint. Still they insisted on being present. So it was arranged that they would gather in a little room behind the pulpit at KGC to listen to the studies and had their gist summarised and translated to them by our very capable brother, Wong Kit Meng.
Even as KGC celebrates their 30th Anniversary, my prayer is that the assembly will treasure these Silver-haired members in their Golden Years in their assembly for three reasons:

1) Though in their “sunset” years, weak and feeble bodily perhaps, they are your spiritual assets – they are “set” in their ways and, as such, they will not only be ever Faithful and Loyal to the Lord, but they will be so to KGC as well. They do not follow the current trend of searching for new pastures – ever wanting to profit themselves only, but hardly giving of themselves to others. 

2) They are your role models for the young. Their simple faith in the Lord is not based on theology. The substance of their faith is practical. They may not be able to Rationalize their faith, but they know their God is Real.

3) Respect them, treasure them and they will prove to be the jewels in the crown of KGC. No amount of money can buy their wisdom and experience. Tap them to the full.
Having said all these, do not forget the young adults as well for three reasons too:
1) They are your head and legs to move the body of KGC. Instruct them to be ready always to give a reason of the hope that is in them and to use their gifts to profit the assembly: Your teaching programme is worth emulating.
2) Let no youth be ashamed of themselves, Teach them to be examples in word, in speech, in life, in love, in faith and in purity.
3) Finally, they are your future members and leaders. What you put into them now, they will be in their golden years.

As you rejoice before the Lord for these 30 years of His riches in blessings showered upon you as an assembly, may you always Cherish the old who are ever young, and Nourish the young who are growing older from among you, that together you may look forward to a Golden Anniversary to come in the will of the Lord.

Old and young take up the story; Christ has come the Prince of Glory,

God with us, God with us, EMMANUEL.
This is my prayer for you – EMMANUEL! – this 30th Anniversary of Kepong Gospel Chapel.

- KC Ung

